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From the Pastorôs Desk 

July 27 marked the 
end of an ten-week 
field education experi-
ence for Lara Musser 
Gritter.  I am very 

grateful for the session approving this 
opportunity for the church.  It is hard 
to believe that ten weeks have gone by.  

In the middle of May, Lara began her 
internship by writing a camp Bible 
study curriculum for elementary 
through middle school, with different 
lessons for each day for each age 
group for each week of camp!  She al-
so began preparing for Sunday school 
teaching experiences at our church.  In 
June, Lara served as liturgist in our 
worship services and taught adult and 
children's Sunday school.  In July, she 
continued serving as liturgist and 
preached on two successive Sundays. 

Campers, counselors, and CIT's 
(Counselors in Training) enjoyed a 
warm relationship with Lara from the 
get-go.  For them, she has been a 
teacher, a shepherd, a listening ear, and 
a spiritual presence.  Sunday school 
students enjoyed her teaching, and 

many of you have had the privilege of 
hearing two fine sermons from 
her.  Some of you very generously took 
her out for Sunday lunch and other 
meals.  In her July 20 sermon, she 
praised our church for offering such 
gracious hospitality. 

I have been the most privileged person 
of all during this field education expe-
rience.  Lara and I have met almost 
every week for conversation about 
leadership, preaching, interpretation of 
Scripture, and sharing personal stories 
about the call to ministry.  What an 
opportunity for me! 

Please pray for Lara as she visits her 
home presbytery in early August for 
the next steps in her process of prepa-
ration for ministry.  Each Presbyterian 
Church (USA) candidate for ministry 
must complete interviews and exami-
nations by the presbytery, as well as 
academic studies in a seminary or di-
vinity school.  Lara enters her second 
year of divinity school in August and I 
hope you will continue to pray for her 
throughout the academic year.   

Thank you for being an inviting and 
encouraging host church this summer! 

Rev. Kerri Hefner 
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I donôt remember much about my Sun-
day school teachers from my youth 
years, except they were there EVERY 
Sunday and provided food.  I donôt re-
member much about what they taught 
us, but one lesson still stands out in my 

memoryðthe lesson on COMMITMENT.   Nancy 
talked about when you make a commitment to do 
something you NEED to follow through.  In hind-
sight Iôm thinking that someone must have reneged 
on a commitment he or she made to her, because she 
was a little steamed in her teaching.  I made a note to 
myself to never to disappoint that woman!  I also re-
membered the lessonðthat when I make a commit-
ment to do something I will follow through.   

Commitment is a pretty heavy word.  We would ra-
ther keep our options open, or wait before we commit 
to something in case something better comes along.  
Yet, it is through commitment that we develop deep-
er relationships with others.  And when we commit to 
something in the church that commitment can help to 
deepen  our faith.  When we commit to pray for oth-
ers during our sharing of joys and concerns in wor-
shipðour commitment changes lives.  When we 
commit to serve on a committee we not only get 
more involved in how things are done at New Hope, 
but we get to know folks  better and our relationship 
with those folks deepens.  When we commit to teach 
Sunday school we not only increase our own 
knowledge of the Bible and learn more about what 
we believe, but we get to be with children, youth, or 
adults we may not otherwise be with except for in 
worship.  It is the deepening of relationships with 
others that helps us deepen our relationship with Je-
sus Christ. 

The disciples may not have realized what they were 
committing to when Jesus extended the invitation to 
ñFollow me, and I will make you fish for people.ò  
Mark Devries, in his book   Sustainable Youth Minis-
try,  describes how Jesusô might have recruited the 
disciples if he used the same methods that sometimes 
get used in our Presbyterian Churches today: 

And verily Jesus saw Peter, busy with his day job, 
and said reluctantly unto him, ñListen, man, I need 
you to do me a favor.  Nobodyôs responded to my 
note in the bulletin, and I canôt get anybody to help 
us out on this thing Iôm putting together.  I donôt 
know what happened to commitment, but hey, what-
ever.  I just need you to spend some time with me 
once a month.  You and Nathanael and Judas could 
do it on a rotating basis.  Look, I know youôre busy, 
but if you do this Iôll definitely owe you one.  If not, 
weôre canceling the Last Supper. 

The Christian Education committee is currently re-
cruiting volunteers to teach (in all ages), be youth 
advisers, volunteer in the nursery, and serve as con-
firmation mentors.  It is our policy to extend these 
invitations to people that we have carefully selected, 
based on our knowledge of them and what gifts we 
believe they have to share with our faith community. 
We invite people to volunteer, and to carefully pray 
about their decision before they say yes or no.  You 
may have already received an invitation and decided 
this is not a commitment you are able to make at this 
time.  But if you have the question ñIs Mary Todd 
talking to me?ò and feel Godôs spirit leading you to a 
deeper commitment to serving New Hopeðdonôt 
delay talk to me today!  You will not regret this com-
mitment to grow deeper in faith and in relationships 
at NHPC. 

Mary Todd Peters 

Director of Christian Education 

Rally Day Kick-off! 

Mark September 7 on your calendar as this is the day we will 

kick off our fall Sunday school program.  You wonôt want to 

miss our potluck breakfast or the first day of fall classes!   

Our theme this year is: ñShine!   Living in Godôs Light!ò  

Come fellowship with each other and meet your teachers.  We 

will commission teachers during the 11 a.m. worship service. 

Spending an hour each Sunday learning about the Bible, 

Godôs love for you, what you can do to extend Godôs love to 

others, and getting to know the people in your classesð

priceless! 
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How do our Sunday School Teachers prepare to teach 
their lessons?  Do they have to conjure up their les-
sons out of thin are?   

 Absolutely NOT!  All of our Sunday school classes 
use a curriculum that has teacher guides and interac-
tive activities for each Sunday.  Our preschool class 
will be using a curriculum called ñWalk With Meò.  
Each lesson is in a folder and is based around a story 
from the Bible.  There are four parts to each lesson 
that includes a gathering time, sharing the story time, 
question time, and a fun activity that helps the chil-
dren engage in the story either through art, games, 

drama or music.  Our ele-
mentary school class 
teachers will be us-
ing the curricu-
lum called 
ñShineò 
which is 
also 

Biblically based.  ñShineò incorporates spiritual prac-
tices into each lesson (such as body prayers), and also 
includes an array of activity choices that appeal to 
kids who learn in different ways.  The youth will use 
a combination of curriculum that will incorporate Bi-
ble study, Presbyterian Beliefs, and discuss different 
faith questions they may have.   

Our adults will be studying 
the lectionary passages for 
each week using a curricu-
lum called ñFeasting On the 
Wordò.  This innovative re-
source incorporates the 
Feasting on the Word com-
mentary style to explore one 
of the lectionary passages in ways suitable for all par-
ticipants. The leader guides provide comprehensive, 
accessible biblical background for leaders from four 
perspectives. This curriculum begins with a solid 
scriptural and theological base for leaders and invites 
leaders and learners deeper into the rhythm of the 
church year. 

Do you have to have hours and hours of specialized 
training to be a Sunday School teacher?  Once a 
teacher signs on the bottom line are they stuck with 
the commitment of teaching without any support or 
guidance whatsoever?   

Again, absolutely NOT!  Your DCE is available at 
your convenience to walk you and your teaching 
team through the cur-
riculum and will help 
support you throughout 
the year with other re-
sources to supplement 
the curriculum.  We 
also have a team of 
Sunday School Super-
intendents who will 
check in with the 
teachers each Sunday 
to ensure they have 
everything they need.  

The Sunday School Teacher Mystery Solved! FAQ for Sunday School 

A newly revised copy of the NHPC 
Shepherd Groups has been posted 
on the bulletin board beside the ele-
vator.   We need for each church 
member to please check the list to 
determine who your shepherd is.  
Also, please check your phone 
number on the list.  If it is incor-
rect, please mark through the num-
ber listed and indicate the preferred 
number at which you wish to be 
reached. 

A copy of this revised list has been 
mailed or e-mailed to each shep-
herd to ensure they are aware of 

newly assigned names.  A copy of 
the ñShepherd Job Descriptionò 
was also attached to ensure that 
each shepherd is reminded of his/
her responsibilities. 

For general information to each 
NHPC member about the role of a 
shepherd, we have also posted a 
copy of this ñShepherd Job De-
scriptionò on the bulletin board 
alongside the Shepherd List.  This 
will help each member understand 
what he/she should expect from 
their assigned shepherd.                     
- Compassionate Care Committee 

Revised Shepherd Groups as of July 15, 2014 



Homecoming  - August 24th 

Our Guest Minister 

Our guest Minister for Homecom-
ing will be our former interim pas-
tor Ray Mims.  Ray served as our 
pastor for 18 months, from May 16, 
2011 to November 11, 2013 

Ray brought a 
wealth of experi-
ence to New 
Hope.  After a 
long career in 
human service 
and non-profit 
management, 
Ray was or-
dained in 2000 
after earning his 
Masters of Divinity at Duke Uni-
versity.  He served as a Ministerial 
Associate at First Presbyterian in 
Durham (where he was mentored 
by Joe Harvard) and as the Pastor 
at Bethel Presbyterian in McLeans-
ville.   His Interim calls have been 
at Oak Ridge Presbyterian, Haw-
fields Presbyterian Church, New 
Hope Presbyterian, and most re-
cently, at the Kernersville Moravi-
an Church in Kernersville, NC 
through a Presbyterian/Moravian 
Covenant Agreement.  Between his 

Interim calls, he has served as Or-
ganizing Pastor and River Landing 
Chaplain for the Salem Presbytery.   

Ray has been trained in, and is well 
versed in the Intentional Interim 
process.  He has participated in nu-
merous continuing education pro-
grams and served on a large variety 
of Salem Presbytery councils and 
commissions with leadership posi-
tions on several of those. 

His responsibilities in the Interim 
process were:  

1. To help the congregation to ex-
amine its past history and work 
through the grief/relief process 
which usually follows the loss of a 
minister. 

2. To enable the congregation, 
through a goal setting process, to  
develop a vision for the future. 

3. To clarify skills needed by the 
future minister to insure clarity of 
role and expectations. 

4. To examine denominational link-
age with the Presbytery and the re-
sources that might be available 
from them. 

5. To prepare the congregation for 

the arrival of the new minister. 

In the spring of 2011, New Hope 
Church was hurt, confused, and 
disorganized.  Then Ray Mims 
shows up.  His job was to help us 
with our focus and to bind us back 
together.  He wasnôt the least bit 
shy about putting us to work.  We 
got down to it and started putting 
our house in order. 

James, in his writings on the daily 
life for us all, encouraged us to be 
ñdoers of the word and not merely 
hearerséò  He instructed us that 
what we do really does matter; the 
way we treat strangers in our midst, 
the solicitors at our door, the 
coworkers at our jobs, all the peo-
ple who are in need of a kind word.  
Well, we believe that we are saved 
by Grace alone, but when you have 
received that wonderful gift, the 
grace of our salvation is demon-
strated in how we live our lives.   

Ray has exemplified that grace.  
His friendship, his compassion, his 
good nature, his motivational 
words, his hard work and focus in 
service of our church and commu-
nity have been a blessing to our 
church. 

Blessing of the Backpacks   

Students of all ages, bring your 
backpack to 
church on August  
24.  Educators, 
bring the bag you 
carry to 
school.  We will 
have a special 
prayer to begin the 
school year! 

Homecoming Lunch 
on Aug 24th 

We hope to have a lot of visitors at 

Homecoming.  Please bring a large dish, 

something that would be enough for your 

entire family, 

so we will have 

plenty to share.  

Beverages will 

be provided.  

4 



Our cemetery needs our support.  The unpledged 

offering at our Homecoming is dedicated to the 

cemetery trust fund. This fund is used for the  

perpetual upkeep and maintenance of our uniquely 

beautiful country 

church cemetery.  

Please help us maintain a healthy 

trust fund by making a contribu-

tion at Homecoming to the 

ñNHPC Cemetery Trust Fund.ò 

Homecoming-  Cemetery Support Opportunity! 

Homecoming celebration is a 
Southern tradition.  It is a celebra-
tion of memories past, and a cele-
bration of new beginnings. Each 
year during the months of July and 
August, many churches in central 
Virginia, the Carolinas, and other 
southern and western states cele-
brate memories of the past through 
Homecoming. Those persons who 
migrated away for school or work 
would return home to participate in 
their churchôs annual Homecoming 
service. We continue that practice 
today. 

Homecoming is an exciting time 
for families! Loved ones are anx-
ious to return home to visit their 
old church; to fellowship with 
friends and family; and to present 
their new wives and children and 
introduce them to the Homecom-
ing tradition. Many people just 
want to return home again to expe-
rience the many changes to the ar-
ea where they grew up. Homecom-
ing is also an exciting time for 
those who have joined other 
churches in the area, and who want 
to come back for the celebration, 
see old friends, family members, 
and to meet new people who have 
moved to the area. 

Excerpted from Pastor Harry J. Pilsonôs Pastorôs 
Corner in the Messenger, Summer 2011.  Mount 
Pleasant Baptist Church, Alexandria, VA   

The theme of "homecoming" runs 
throughout Scripture.  In Luke 
15:11-32, we read about the Prodi-

gal Son who felt ashamed and 
hoped to return home quietly.  He 
was met with open arms, a loving 
father, and a feast!   The first apos-
tles intentionally left their homes 
to preach the Good News around 
the known world, and were wel-
comed into the homes of people 
whose lives were changed by the 
message of salvation. 

In the writings of the Hebrew 
prophets the theme of returning 
home occurs throughout.  At the 
time the prophets were speaking, 
God's people had become divided, 
conquered, and beholden to for-
eign powers.  The people wept, 
thinking of the old days and the 
peace they had enjoyed.  Prophets 
like Isaiah and Jeremiah encour-
aged the people, reminding them 
that God was not done with them 
yet!  Isaiah writes to his people:  

And the ransomed of the Lord 
shall return, and come to Zion with 
singing; everlasting joy shall be 
upon their heads; they shall obtain 
joy and gladness, and sorrow and 
sighing shall flee away. (Isaiah 
35:10) 

We hope that this year, you will 
return home on August 
24!  Worship with us, fellowship 
with us, and return in your heart to 
God's peace and Christ's love.   

  - Kerri Hefner 

Homecoming  - A Time of Celebration 

Is scheduled for August 16 

from 8:00 until noon. (rain 

date 23rd)  

 

Lunch will be 

served around 

noon.   

Sign-up 

sheet will 

be in rear of 

sanctuary.   

 

Please plan 

to assist. 

Prayer for Homecoming 

Bless us, most loving provident 
God, 
may this coming home be a re-
creation and experience of hospi-
tality and hope. 

May all who enter this home, may 
all who walk through these doors 
know and feel your love and pres-
ence. 

Keeping watch on our going out 
and our coming in, 
no one is stranger, all are guest; no 
one is alien, all are friend. 

May the life celebrated in each 
room in this house 
give delight and honor and rever-
ence to you.  Amen 
 

Jan Craven 

HOPE Summer 2013, Volume 8, Number 3 

Homecoming  

Work Day 
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